Department of Police

The Cit )'q. . 201 S. Rotan,
Ihe ('”}I (—fn fﬂ!ﬁ?l Salem, IL 62881
Phone: 618-548-2232 Fax: 618-548-7793

Date: January 13,2022
To: Vehicle Dealers
From: Sean T. Reynolds, Chief of Police, City of Salem

Re: Request for proposals for one (1) new AWD/4WD SUV or Pickup Truck Police Vehicle

Proposal #P2022-03

The Salem Police Department is seeking proposals for a new AWD/4WD police SUV or four door pickup
truck. This unit is to be a 2021 model year or newer that is equipped and ready for the road upon
delivery. The specifications attached to this proposal request should be used as a basic guideline for this
vehicle.

¢ Delivery time upon receipt order: Specify on bid (Vehicle must be delivered by April 30, 2022)
o The dealer is to submit a detailed listing of equipment for the vehicle(s) proposed.
Dealers may submit proposals for more than one vehicle if they feel there is more than
one vehicle that warrants consideration under these guidelines. Upgrades from these
specifications will be considered.
e Finance
o Purchase in full upon delivery

« The proposals will be opened at the Salem Police Department on Wednesday, February 2,
2022 at 10:00 a.m.

o The purchase of the truck or SUV must be approved by the City Council and proposals
will be presented at the February 7, 2022 City Council meeting. The City of Salem
reserves the right to purchase or reject via proposal based upon merits of value, and not
cost base alone, as decided by the City Council. If you have any questions regarding this,
please feel free to contact me at the Salem Police Department at 618-548-2232.

Sean T. Reynolds
Chief of Police
Salem Police Department



